
International solidarity key to
address global challenges, urges
Nigerian President Buhari

19 September 2017 – Highlighting the importance of international cooperation
to address many pressing challenges around the globe, Muhammadu Buhari, the
President of Nigeria, urged world leaders to sustain such collaboration,
particularly in instances where there resources are insufficient and capacity
weak at the national level.

Noting, in particular, the “exemplary show of solidarity” by the
international community in confronting threats posed by the Boko Haram and Al
Qaida terrorist groups in the Sahel and Lake Chad Basin region, he urged
greater cooperation between the United Nations and regional organizations in
conflict prevention and management.

“The UN should continue to take primary leadership of the maintenance of
international peace and Security by providing, in a predictable and
sustainable manner, adequate funding and other enablers to regional
initiatives and peacekeeping operations authorized by the Security Council,”
said President Buhari, addressing the general debate at the 72nd session of
the UN General Assembly.

The President of Nigeria also noted that widening inequalities between
societies and gaps between rich and poor nations contribute to increasing
instability and called for a continued focus on addressing these challenges.

Further in his remarks, he also urged greater efforts for a peaceful solution
to the nuclear weapons development programme of the Democratic People’s
Republic of Korea (DPRK) and noted that his country proposed a Security-
Council led UN delegation, which should include members from all regions, to
urgently engage with the country’s leadership.

He also called on all UN Member States to ratify, without delay, the Treaty
on the Prohibition of Nuclear Weapons, which will open for signature
tomorrow.

In conclusion, President Buhari reiterated his country’s commitment to
continue to support the UN in all its efforts, including the implementation
of the 2030 Agenda for Sustainable Development.
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